IEEE/PES Switchgear Main Committee Meeting


May 7, 1998 – Ft. Lauderdale, FL.











STLNA Liaison Report








Chairman Nigel McQuin was unable to attend, Mike Potter  served as acting chairman.





The meeting was held on Monday evening May 4th.





There were 9 members and 5 guests present.





Membership Changes:


Nigel McQuin and Harold Hess to be listed as Technical Observers.





Financial Report:


The 9 member laboratories were assessed $1,000 each to cover operating expenses.





Chairman’s Report:


A liaison report was made to the NEMA ExecCom in March.


The chairman attended the STL Technical Committee meeting in Nov97 and then STL Management and Certification  Committee meetings in April98 and reports were issued.


STL comments on C37.60 were forwarded to Dave Kumbera.


STL comments on C37.20 were forwarded to Mike Wactor.


STL comments on testing polymer housed arresters were  forwarded to Mike Comber.


The STLNA laboratories capabilities survey is out for final review.


The chairman is planning to attend the HVTT meeting in May.





Old Business:


Current Shunt Calibration Program – due to damage in shipping the UL shunt had to be repaired and has delayed completion of the program.  6 of the 8 short circuit labs have completed their calibrations using the shunt.  The remaining 2 labs should be completed by August 98.


The STLNA labs have requested to be included in the planned HVTT Voltage Divider Round Robin Test Program.


STLNA is looking into participating in the STL High Current Measuring System Calibration Program.





New Business:


NEMA will be investigating putting the STLNA lab capability survey on the NEMA web site.


STLNA is looking into hosting the STL Technical Committee meeting in the fall of 2001.








